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Aston The residents of Park View, Lodge Estate and Rectory Gardens. The work of the  

Almshouses and Welfare Trusts. 

Barrow The residents of Fir Tree drive. All who use and manage the Village Hall. 

Elvaston  All who use and manage Elvaston Village Hall.  

Shardlow The residents of Cavendish Court. The Evergreen Club. 

Swarkestone  The Swarkestone Cricket Club. 

Twyford The residents of Stenson.  

Weston The pupils, staff and governors of Weston CofE Primary School.  

The Community All groups for our elderly residents. 

The Diocese The Archdeacons: Matthew Trick, Karen Hamblin and Nicky Fenton 

World Church  The Provinces of West Africa, the West Indies, Sri Lanka and Cuba. 

mailto:paulhygate@fsmail.net
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Bruce writes: 

Dear friends 
 
In the past few weeks we have been looking at readings where our Lord is desperate to spend time with his 
disciples in a deserted spot or a  quiet place, so that they may report back to him after being sent out in 
pairs to preach, teach and heal. 
 
The culture of “celebrity” strikes however, and wherever he or the disciples go they are recognised and 
5000 people turn up to hear him and  even outside Israel, in Tyre and Sidon they are pursued. 
 
This reminds us of the importance of making time for ourselves in our busy lives. Whether it be going for a 
walk, reading a book or just relaxing in the garden it is important to prioritise down time. 
 
On a human level it must have been very difficult for Jesus to turn people away but He knew it would take 
him a lifetime to persuade his fellow Jews that, He, was their Messiah. So he prioritised his Ministry on his 
disciples who, after receiving the “Holy Spirit” would travel abroad to preach the Gospel. 
 
This meant all the Churches, Cathedrals, Chapels and a lot of the schools and hospitals in the world were 
built, because of the witness of these remarkable people. 
 
Blessings 
 
Bruce 



If you would like to receive a copy of the magazine by email  rather than in a hard copy please contact me 
on the email address below and I will send you one.   (There is no charge for this, but a donation to your 

local church would be appreciated)  
Please inform me of any detail changes for contacts that are listed on pages 16 and 17 

All material for the November 2024 edition of the magazine to be sent to Joe Nutman at  
jnutman@btinternet.com by  October 20 please.  

200 Club 
  Here we are starting another year of the 200 club with 170 members in total. A few less than last year but 

still good.  The winning numbers for September in the draw are:- 

                                               1st-  102 ( Aston),   2nd – 29 ( Aston),   3rd – 75 ( Weston) 
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Benefice News 

Mission and ministry continues with much thanks to our Readers, clergy and church wardens for all 

of their hard work.  

Over the next months, our churches will be electing their representatives to work with  

Archdeacon Matthew on work toward the parish profile and will be instrumental in the recruit-

ment Process.  

We look forward to our next United Benefice Services where we will all gather together to  

worship together and to pray together for the future of our lovely churches. These gatherings are 

so important as we try to work out together what kind of person (future incumbent) we want to 

come and join this family of churches. We are stronger together.  

• At: St James, Swarkstone On: 29th September At: 10.30am 

At: St Mary the Virgin - Weston on Trent On: 6th October At: 10.30am 
If you have any questions whatsoever, please do approach your Church Wardens, Readers or  

clergy.  

You can also contact  

• Steve Short your Assistant Area Dean directly on stephen.short71@btinternet.com 

Archdeacon Matthew Trick matthew.trick@derby.anglican.org. 
Debbie Patrick (Deanery Administrator) debbie.patrick@derby.anglican.org 
 

Rev. Steve and Debbie are aiming to visit each of the benefice parishes to become better acquaint-

ed with each church and the whole Benefice. You are very welcome to come along to meet Steve 

and Debbie if you have any questions or issues that you would like to talk through.  

mailto:matthew.trick@derby.anglican.org
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C H I L D R E N ’ S  PA G E  
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Aston on Trent Women’s Institute 

The summer sunshine decided to make an appearance at our Annual Garden Party on 13th August. We 

were very busy serving tea and cake all afternoon. The raffle was a huge success thanks to all the priz-

es donated from The Coopers Arms, Notsa, Qi Transitions, The Shimmering Aspen Beauty Room and 

WI Members. We raised over £450 for our charity Aquabox. Thank you to everyone that supported 

our event. 

We had a very relaxing afternoon tea on a river cruise in Nottingham at the beginning of August.  

Jenny & Anne do an amazing job at organising our trips  
Dates for your diary: - 
6th – 8th September: WI Holiday to Bristol 0830hrs departure from the War Memorial Hall. 
Saturday 5th October: Aston on Trent 95th Birthday Lunch at Morley Hayes. 
26th- 27th November 2024: Thursford Christmas Spectacular. 

We meet at the Memorial Hall on the second Tuesday of each month at 7:30PM. New members and 
guests are always welcome and it’s free for your first 3 meetings.  Our members Craft and Dabble 
meetings are the 2nd and 4Th Thursdays in the month in the Heritage Centre. 

Aston  www.astonontrentchurch.org 

“Books in the Belfry” – the All Saints’ Community Library is  open for everyone in Aston to use free of 
charge. We are grateful for gifts of books, but we would prefer not to receive non-fiction books . 

 

Those who were able to get to church for the organ recital  on Sat Sept 14 were  

treated to 7 organists putting the newly rebuilt organ through its paces.  We  

enjoyed a variety of works, some by relatively unknown composers.  The Derby  

Organist Association who organized the recital, have a scheme that in a recital  

pieces have to be chosen by a composer whose name begins with a particular letter of the alphabet that 

each organist is given.  This provides some interesting variation as some letters may have only one or two 

composers whose name begins with that letter!  Their works may be quite obscure too.  However, it was a 

very enjoyable event and, should they return one day, it would be well worth the effort to get there if you 

are able. 

The Wednesday Morning Hub in September will be as follows: 

2nd October from 10.00am: Open Book  - Bible Exploration  

9 September from 10.00am:   Open Cafe — Social 

16 September from 10.30 am:  Open Book  - Bible Exploration  

23 September from 10.00 am:  Open Cafe — Social 
 

Aston Community Choir meets on Monday evenings at 7.00 pm in the Heritage Centre. 

The Bellringers meet on Monday evenings at 8.00 pm. 

Dates for your Diary 

September 29 UBS at Swarkestone 
October 6 UBS at Weston 
October 9 Vacancy Working Group—Aston 7.30pm 
October 13 Harvest Festival at Aston 

http://www.astonontrentchurch.org
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 Aston and Weston Mother’s Union 

At the first meeting after the summer break, we knew we would miss Tony especially at the opening 
service, but all was well because we spoke to Paul and he took the service for us. It was good to have 
him with us and have the opportunity to tell him how we appreciate all the help and guidance he is  
giving to Aston during the Vacancy. 
 
 Mothers’ Union has a new. Autumn campaign trying to reach out to some of the 480 million 
women around the world who can’t read or write. We hope to be able to contribute to this campaign 
in some way during the year when we hear more news about it.  
 
The next MU meeting at the Heritage Centre is on Thursday,  October 26th and the speaker will be John 
Holloway. We have always enjoyed his talks and this time he has called his talk “Twenty Years of Local 
History”. Visitors will be very welcome and we look forward to your visit, John. We know it will be a 
good afternoon enjoyed by all!  

Bible Exploration 
We had our first ‘new era’ Bible Exploration on 18th September where we all enjoyed learning a bit more 
about what the bible has to say to us. There were eight of us and we had a really good meeting enjoying 
company together with a cup of coffee.  

From the Laughs and Giggles a bystander might not have though that this was a Bible Study, but some-
thing much lighter. But these are not stuffy dry meetings and there is no compulsion on anybody to 
make a contribution if they do not wish to do so. We would love to welcome anyone else who cares to 
call in – even if only for a coffee and a short stay. You never know you might be tempted to come back 
again for more. 

 
Now that the season is coming to an end, and in case you have some courgettes that have 
been overlooked on the plant, here’s an idea. It’s been tested. 

COURGETTE SOUP 

500gms  Potato, unpeeled and roughly chopped 

2   Vegetable stock cubes 

1kg   courgettes roughly chopped 

Bunch   Spring onions –sliced   save one for serving 

100gms  Extra mature cheddar – grated  plus a little to serve 

Grating  fresh nutmeg 

Put the potatoes into a pan and just cover, crumble in the stock cubes 

Bring to the boil, then cover and cook for 5 minutes 

Add the courgettes and cook for another 5 minutes 

Take off the heat and stir in the cheese with salt and pepper. Whizz to a thick soup adding more 
hot water to your taste.  Serve with added grated cheddar, grated nutmeg and spring onions and 
pepper.  Or cool and freeze for up to 3 months 



Barrow 
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St Wilfrid’s Church, Barrow upon Trent 

Email: stwilfridsbarrow@gmail.com 

 

 

  It has been a busy summer at St Wilfrids, with talks, tours, visitors, workshops, performances and  

so on. Our most recent event was the national Heritage Open Days weekend which highlighted some  

of the many “curiosities in a small church”. 

Our next events are on 2nd October – a talk about “The Crusades” with Dr Nic Morton, and the  

4th October is an evening with “Charles II”.  Tickets are still available on stwilfridsbarrow@gmail.com. 

On 15th December we shall have an afternoon of making lanterns in preparation for our several Christ-

mas events.  Everyone is welcome. 

mailto:stwilfridsbarrow@gmail.com
mailto:stwilfridsbarrow@gmail.com


Elvaston                                                                                              
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Prayers 

We remember all who are sick or troubled at this time, especially we  

pray for Terry Marshall. 

 
Services 
Sunday  October 6th          2pm                    Paws4Prayer Pet service with Rachel Harrison 
 
Sunday  October 27th       10.30am             Holy Communion with Paul 
 
There will be no services at St Bartholomew’s in November, January and February. We will be holding our 
annual Carol Service on December 15th at 3pm. Services will resume in March 2025. 
 
Paws4Prayer Pet Service 
Our annual St Francis Tide animal service will be held on October 6th and we welcome all pets (dogs on 
leads and other pets in cages) and their well behaved owners. It’s a great opportunity to give thanks for ‘all 
creatures great and small’ and for the joy our pets bring us. 
 
Remembrance Sunday 
There will not be a Remembrance Sunday service at St Bartholomew’s on November 10th; instead the Par-
ish Council have organised a commemoration at the War memorial on Silver Lane, to which all are invited. 
Rev Glen Martin will lead the service, which will be followed by refreshments. More details next month. 
 
Patronal Festival 
Our August bank holiday weekend Patronal festival got off to a great start with Evensong followed by 
cheese and wine on the Friday evening. After a slow beginning on the Saturday due to the changeable 
weather, visitor numbers picked up considerably and Monday was extremely busy, to the extent that we 
almost (but not quite) ran out of cake! Thank you to all who helped in any way to make our festival a  
success.  

 

 Interesting quotes 

  
 

 “At every party there are two kinds of people – those who want to go home and 

those who don’t. The trouble is, they are usually married to each other.” – Ann 

Landers 

  

“My opinions may have changed, but not the fact that I’m right.” – Ashleigh Bril-

liant 

  

“Have you noticed that all the people in favor of birth control are already born?” – 

Benny Hill 

  

“The surest sign that intelligent life exists elsewhere in the universe is that it has 

never tried to contact us.” – Bill Watterson 



Shardlow 
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From the Registers:  

Please remember in your prayers, Molly Keogh, Mavis Foster,  

Christine and John Wharton and Julia Gillard. 

 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the family and friends of Iris Campbell  

and Rev. Michael Roger whose funerals take place in October. 

 

Our best wishes are sent to John Smith after his recent spell in hospital. John is now at home and is making a 

good recovery. 

SERVICES 

Sunday 20th October 10-30am. Morning Prayer with Bruce. 

There will be a United Benefice Service  at Weston-on-Trent on Sunday 6th October at 10-30am. 

COFFEE MORNING 

The next Coffee Morning will be on Saturday 26th October from 10-00am to 11-30am. 

There are many books and jigsaws in the library in The Hayward Room and everyone is welcome to use this 

facility. The church is open daily between 9-00am and 4-30pm. 

INLAND PORT FESTIVAL 

A big thank you to Sarah and all her helpers, especially Rachel , for all their hard work at the Boat Festival. 

There were many visitors to the church including people from Yorkshire who visited the Festival on coaches. 

The event continues to grow each year. Many thanks also to the bell ringers, Draycott sounds choir who gave 

a wonderful concert, to Irita Marriott for her valuations, Shardlow School for their art work and all who 

helped in any way. 

Approximately £400 was raised for church funds. 

We send our best wishes to Lee Nash on his special birthday in September.  

                

Swarkestone 

Interment : Friday September 6 Ashes of Iris Simpson 

Weston 

Funeral:  Monday 9 September Keith Bonnett and  

interment of ashes of Brenda Bonnett 

Interment: Friday 13 September, ashes of Francis Fox  

Elvaston:  

Wedding:   Monday 16 September  Teresita Bitor Underwood and Stephen John Woodhouse 

Shardlow 

Interment: Friday September 20, ashes of Shirley Tansley 

Twyford:  

Interment: Friday September 20, ashes of Brian Juden 



Swarkestone  
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If you want to keep up with our news more regularly, please look for and like our Facebook page – you’ll 

find photos and snippets about happenings at St James’ and Swarkestone are added most weeks.  https://

www.facebook.com/StJamesChurchSwarkestone  

 

Next service – Harvest Festival  - - October 13th – 10.30 am 
Minister:- Paul 

Readers:- Denise Crocker & June Thompson 

Church Cleaning:- Please see below 

Welcomers/Sidespersons:- Mike & Denise Crocker 

Please remember in your prayers – Barbara Foster, Jill Malpass, June Thompson, the Warnock family & Ann 
Morton.  

Marion Cooper 

We are sad to report the passing of Marion Cooper.  Marion and her husband Peter have been regular 

members of the congregation at St James’ for many years, despite Marion’s deteriorating health over the 

last few years.  We send our condolences and prayers to her family and loved ones. 

News Update 

Our Tea and Cakes by the River afternoon in August turned into Tea and Cakes in the Church as the 

weather wasn’t the lovely sunny afternoon we had ordered.  Nevertheless, we enjoyed a busy after-

noon with lots of visitors and it gave us an opportunity to show off the Church.  Several walkers and 

cyclists who would normally gone straight past, stopped for refreshments and a look around.  We 

were so busy that we completely forgot to take any photos!  Thank you to everyone who baked, 

made tea, washed cups, donated books for our book stall or prizes for our raffle or who helped in so 

many other ways.  We were very happy to have raised £400 to help us look after our beautiful 

church. 

September was a very busy month for St James’ with our Clean Up session and not one but two ser-

vices!  The Clean Up went really well, despite it being a wet morning which sadly meant we couldn’t 

work outside.   We had a good turnout and everyone worked really hard, it was a very productive 

morning.  Cobwebs were removed, windows cleaned, brass polished, pews dusted, floors vacuumed 

and mopped to name but a few of the many tasks undertaken by our team of nine volunteers.   Well 

done and thank you to everyone for your hard work!  The Church looked lovely for our regular ser-

vice the next day. 

Our second service in September is the United Benefice Service on September 29th and we will report 

on that in the next edition of On Stream.  If On Stream is out in time - there will be a book stall at 

the back of church, please do have a browse! Proceeds to church funds. 

September also sees our quarterly PCC meeting, our first without Tony.  No doubt we will have a lot 

to talk about as we settle into a new way of managing the meetings.  We are still looking for a  

permanent Secretary, so if you are interested in helping us, please do get in touch. 
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Twyford  

 

 

Flowers:        Mrs Caroline Woodward 

 14th September was Heritage Day across the country and many churches  

and historic buildings were open to the general public.  St Andrew’s Church which is open everyday  

throughout the year staged a display of local history and a steady stream of people visited during the after-

noon.  Homemade cake and tea was served and a sum of £185.00 was raised for Church funds.  A big thank 

you to everyone for the hard work  and for the support.  

 



St Mary the Virgin. 
Weston on Trent 
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WESTON ON TRENT WI LATEST NEWS. 

 

 

On 9/9/24 we all met Beanie, a lovely  

assistance dog. He is a springer spaniel, 9 

years old and very special. He helps his 

owner by doing various jobs which she 

struggles with due to disability. We heard 

how the assistance dog charity sends train-

ers to help people train their own dogs to 

help them. We saw him fetch things, pick 

items up, unload a washing machine and 

many other things. He received a biscuit 

treat every time he did something and was 

very clever. We all fell in love with him! 

Thanks to the ladies who provided the  

lovely cakes, biscuits and cheese scones.  

Next meeting is on 14/10.24 when Karen is 

leading a craft session on making Christmas 

decorations. Please bring needle and 

thread. 

  GRAFFITI IN CHURCH PORCH. 

You may think that graffiti is a modern problem. However there is graffiti inside the church porch,  

engraved in the plaster, that it is thought dates back to the Civil war (1642 - 1651.) It was probably done 

by Oliver Cromwell's soldiers who were based in the village at Weston Hall, now the Coopers Arms. May-

be one of them was the Banksy of his day! Amongst the graffiti is the date 1648, a figure, and the outline 

of a hand. The hand is small and appears to be a child's; but perhaps not, as all those years ago people 

were a lot smaller than they are now. When the church porch was restored about 30years ago, the plas-

ter with the graffiti on was carefully taken down and then after the new timber beams, etc were put in, it 

was put back in its original place. More care could not have been taken if the graffiti was a Banksy! 
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 Find us on facebook: Friends of St Mary the Virgin Church –  
Weston on Trent.  Email Stmarysweston@gmail.com 

A big thank you to Mark Cummings, members of his family, members of the 107 Scout group and their 

families, Pete and Jude Lacey  and Steve Cooper for giving up their Saturday to help with a tidy up of the 

grounds. The good weather and lovely refreshments were much appreciated.  A new fruit tree was plant-

ed by Lyn and Ray Freeman and as part of the tidy up a large tomb and also the copse got a makeover 

too! 



11 

AUTUMN 

 

A dull misty morning full of fog. 

A robin stands thoughtfully on a log, 

Watching a rabbit scamper through the trees; 

Scattering all the red, brown and golden leaves. 

A fox scurries home to his lair, over the damp grass. 

Drops fall from the trees as a pheasant runs past. 

 

Toadstools have appeared overnight everywhere. 

Mist silently creeps around the trees, which look bare. 

Cobwebs miraculously from plant to tree abound. 

A squirrel busily buries acorns in holes in the ground. 

A single sunbeam pierces the cloud and breaks through; 

The webs sparkle like diamonds with morning dew. 

 

A cold north easterly wind blows up strong; 

As the trees sway the blackbird bursts into song. 

The golden tawny leaves on the ground swirl; 

In mini tornadoes round the mossy trunks they whirl. 

Clouds break and the sun appears, the mists blow away. 

A victory V of geese fly by to greet a glorious Autumn day! 
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STRAIGHTFORWARD, PRACTICAL LEGAL ADVICE 

  
Conveyancing 

Wills and Probate 
Lasting Powers of Attorney 

Family and Matrimonial 
Personal Injury, Civil Litigation and Disputes 

Commercial Property 

                                        Local Law for Life 
56 Friar Gate, Derby, DE1 1DF 

The Gate House, 1st Floor  
43B Church Gate, L’borough, LE11 1UE 
      2 Chapel Street, Spondon, DE21 7JP 

5 Raynesway, Alvaston, DE24 0DW 
t: 01332 600005       w: AandCo.co.uk 

e: enquiries@AandCo.co.uk 
 

 Wardrobes, cupboards, 
kitchen units, doors and 

 

 

 

 

 

Still  space for your ad here! 

£15 for your ad. in 12 issues. Email  

 jnutman@btinternet.com 

 

In Snowdonia National Park 

between Barmouth and  

Harlech. Close to beach and 

great walks, Portmeirion, Ffes-

tiniog railway. Accommodates 

up to 6. For further details 

contact Joyce 07455 371968 

jdh1940@hotmail.co.uk 

Timber Holiday Lodge available for holiday rent  



 

19 

6 

https://thepurpleboat.co.uk/  
https://www.narrowboatcanalholidayhire.com/ 

boat/ 

A.M.H DECORATING 
Interior & Exterior.  Insured & Qualified 

Free Estimates 

 Adam Henshall 
Tel: 01332 669822  Mob: 07436814786  

A.M.H_DECORATING@MAIL.COM 
       www.facebook.com/amhdecor  

Broadbents Solicitors 
25 Iron Gate  

Derby 

Tel:01332 

369090 

2 2 

 

 

Still  space for your ad here! 

£15 for your ad. in 12 issues. Email  

 jnutman@btinternet.com 

 

At George Simnett Family Funeral Directors our aim is to ‘Honour a Lifetime’. 
My experienced staff and I hope to ensure that all personal requirements, whatever they 
may be, are carried out in a caring, professional manner, with the utmost high standard of 
service and respect.  
Our independent funeral care combines traditional values and beliefs, responsive to the 
needs of all cultures, with a modern approach to making the funeral service an honorary 
celebration of a loved one’s life. 
 

 

 

George E Simnett 

Managing Director 

Funerals directed under the personal supervision of  

George Simnett and Ruth Bartlett.  

24 hour personal and professional service  

Private Chapels of Rest  

Grey Mercedes ceremonial vehicles  

Black Jaguar ceremonial vehicles  

Proud owners of the Land Rover Defender 130 hearse  

Horse-drawn carriages and alternatives available 

In house floristry service 

Monthly payment option available 
 

Offering pre-arranged and pre-paid funeral plans from the UK’s largest 

independent planning provider 

 

01332 690211 
www.georgesimnett.co.uk 

 
Perfect for 2 and can accommodate 4, try a fun 

family, or cosy couples holiday on the British 

canals starting from the historic inland water-

ways port of Shardlow. Boat handling tuition 

and fuel included. Equipped with microwave, 

oven, grill, fridge, TV/ DVD, freshly laundered 

bedding, towels, loo rolls, pots, pans, crockery 

and cutlery.  

 

 

https://thepurpleboat.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/amhdecor
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